Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                           February 10, 2013                                                            
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Jesus said to Simon, "Do not be afraid; from now on you will be catching people."  (Luke 5:11)

WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

   SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                             & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)
† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey 
Assistant:  (part-time) Rev. Charles Broderick   Catechetics:  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:Dr. Andrew Wilson
STAFF:
Secretary: Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com                  Custodian:  
Bookkeeper:  Barb Bowes, stbacct@rogers.com    
Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com
Facilities & Activities Coordinator: Sam Ermen 
OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM
Mass Intentions for this Week
Ash Wed.Feb. 13th@   9:30 AM-- late Harold Kinden

Diocesan CWL

Thurs.
Feb. 14th @   9:30 AM—anniv. late Wenda Lyons
Charlotte & Mike McKenna
Sat.
Feb. 16th @   4:00 PM—anniv. late Mrs. Marie Nunn
Marie & Kent Stone
Sun. 
Feb.17th  @ 11:00 AM—anniv. late Patricia Jean Kervin   Inez & Jean
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OFFERINGS from last week—February 2nd & 3rd, 2013
Envelopes (305) $6,703.00  Loose $609.95
Karing Kitchen $63.84  Capital Expenditure (107) $3034.83 
Bequest $20,000.00 
Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· Carmelites 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 PM
· Circle of Friends -Thursdays - after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA - Tuesdays @ 7 PM 
· Rosary for the Unborn -Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM 
· Sacrament of the Sick/Mass - Monday Feb. 11 @ 12 PM@ St. Augustine's
· Ash Wednesday-Feb. 13 - Mass @ 9:30 AM
· Tues. Mass @ 12 Noon during Lent - Feb. 19 & 26, March 5, 12, 19 & 26

· Thurs. during Lent-Evening Prayer@7PM-Feb. 14, 21, 28, Mar. 7, 14, & 21

· Baptism Preparation Course - Next course April 2 & 9 
· Next Baptisms - Sunday - April 28 @ 2 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve and for families separated from their loved ones in the military; and for the strength they need to face this time of isolation and uncertainty...
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time… A TIME TO HEAL…...We remember in our prayers those who are sick......Anthony O'Brien, Hazen Smith, Edna (Dolly) Seymour, Ann Smola, Kaye Tobin, Joe Sweeney, Aurele Lavigne, Dennis Manley, Joyce Croft, Jocelyne LaBelle, Rod McGuire & Mya Williamson
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the families of......Fred Hansen, Evelyn Hayes, Fernand Arsenault & Jacqueline Coyle
SAFE SEATING OF CHILDREN
Parents and Grandparents
Do you understand the rules about safe seating of children in the car?

Young children are at risk if we seat them in the car where and how adults sit.  They can be thrown, because they slide out of the standard seatbelt and can be injured by air bags if they are sitting in the front seat when they are too small.

The following guide will help with decision making:

Rear facing child seat = up to a weight of 22 pounds and length of 26 inches

Forward facing child seat = 22-40 pounds and 40 inches tall

Booster seat = 40-80 pounds and 57 inches tall

Seat Belt = over 80 pounds and 57 inches in height

Children under 12 years of age = in the back seat to avoid injury from the air bags
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                    From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531:

Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com
Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
    Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
A Church of Justice – addressing the pain of the poor, sick and suffering.  This Year of Faith celebrates the 50th anniversary of the opening of the Second Vatican Council. On Mon., Feb. 11th, the World Day of the Sick, Fr. Denis Belliveau, Chaplain at the Dr. Georges-L. Dumont Hospital & Fr. Charlie Broderick will share the reality of what those living with sickness, & their caregivers, experience.  They will talk about how the world relates to sickness, what the Church teaches about our response to the sick, and what we are called to in this as people of faith.  The evening presentation will run from 7- 9:00 PM @ St. Bernard’s Church Hall.  Pre-registration necessary by contacting Ellen. 
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The Return of the Prodigal Son: A Story of Homecoming The next session of the winter book study takes place on Tuesday, February 12th at Holy Family Church Hall (double meeting room) from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.   
Rite of Election  This 2nd step in Christian initiation takes place on the 1st Sunday of Lent, Feb.17th at 3 PM at Our Lady of the Assumption Cathedral,.  This rite from the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) both closes the period of formation of the catechumens, (adults & children of catechetical age who are preparing for baptism) & marks the beginning of the period of final more intense preparation for the sacraments of initiation.  The Church makes an election based on the testimony of godparents and catechists & the reaffirmation of the catechumens’ intention to take part in the sacraments of initiation, to admit those catechumens at the next major celebration in the sacraments of initiation.  Since these will be celebrated during the Easter Vigil, the Rite of Election takes place on the first Sunday of Lent & the period of final preparation of the elect will take place during Lent.  This year we have 5 catechumens from parishes in the archdiocese celebrating the Rite of Election. On behalf of the Archdiocese of Moncton & Archbishop Valéry Vienneau, the Moncton Archdiocesan Forum of Christian Initiation invites the parishioners of the diocese, with special invitation to youth preparing for Confirmation and youth in year level 6 in catechism, to join us as we celebrate with those who are participating in this rite.

Theology on Tap - Our next Theology on Tap for all young adults in their 20s and 30s will take place on Mon., Feb. 18th, 7:00 pm at McGinnis Landing (Crystal Palace) in Dieppe.    This will be part one in a two-part series called Chocolate for Lent.  Part two will take place the following week on Mon., Feb. 25th, 7 PM at McGinnis Landing.  To register, please contact Trevor.
Christian Community and Catechesis - Session 5: The Inspiration for All Catechesis takes place on Wed., Feb. 20th from 6:30 - 9:00 PM at St. Bernard's Church Hall.  This session will provide a broad look at the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults, so may be of particular interest to those who are part of a parish’s RCIA team.  Whether you have joined us before or not, you are welcome to come this time although we ask that you please call Ellen to register.  The session will be facilitated by Ellen Bennett.
CATECHISM SCHEDULE
February  10th, 17th & 24th @ 9:45 AM. or 12:00 PM

February 10th, @ 11:00 A.M. - Rite of Enrolment Mass for all Confirmation candidates**
March 3rd - March Break (no catechism gatherings)

March 10th- March Break (no catechism gatherings)

March 17th & 24th - 9:45 A.M. or 12:00 P.M.



March 29th - Good Friday Service @ 10:00 A.M. for all families
March 31st - No Catechism Easter Sunday
April 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th @ 9:45 A.M. or 12:00 P.M.

*** Rite of Enrolment Mass for all Confirmation candidates and their sponsors 

Workbooks for children in Level 2 and Level 3 classes are now available. 

If you have not picked one up yet please do so during regular gatherings.  The cost is $10.00. These workbooks are to be completed at home with your child and are part of the preparation for either the Sacrament of Holy Communion or Reconciliation.
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INCOME TAX RECEIPTS
Income tax receipts are available for pick up at the weekend liturgies, both before and after mass, at the main entrance to the church.  They may also be picked up at the office during regular office hours.  Heartfelt thanks to each and every one for their generous support to the Parish.
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COMMUNAL CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK
It is important that those who are sick and those around them understand the significance of the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick as a sacrament of healing.
Who should celebrate this sacrament?

Those who are elderly and whose frailty is becoming more pronounced.
Those adults and children who are suffering from a major illness.  
(Illness comes in many different forms:  physical, mental, psychological, emotional, & spiritual).
Those who are facing or recovering from surgery or serious medical tests.
Those suffering from a serious accident.
Those who suffer from chronic illness such as arthritis, diabetes, etc.
Those who care for the sick, especially those who are closely bound in love to them.

The English churches of the Moncton Diocese work together to offer this communal celebration on Monday, Feb. 11th at 12:00 PM for mass and the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick to be held at St. Augustine's church.  Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend.
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St. Augustine’s Knights of Columbus will hold a SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER in St. Augustine’s Church Basement on Tues., Feb. 12th at 5 PM -- $ 8.00 per person; $ 4.00 for children under 12.  Includes pancakes, beans, sausage and bacon.
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Canadian Red Cross is seeking volunteers to interact with seniors via our Friendly Visiting, Telephone Reassurance and Transportation Programs or Meals-to-Seniors Program.

Friendly Visiting - A volunteer becomes a friend to a senior by visiting once a week.
Telephone Reassurance - Provide a reassuring phone call to a senior on a daily basis.

Transportation - Provides a door-to-door service by driving a senior4 to a medial

                          appointment  or to grocery shopping.

Meals-to-Seniors - Deliver hot nutritious meals on the day and area of your choice.
A friendly face or weekly chat can make a world of difference to an isolated senior... 

... 1 hour per week!!!

If you are interested in becoming a client or volunteer, please contact Louise @ 
863-2650 ext. 2 or louise.collette@redcross.ca 

CARING COMPANIONS
The Spiritual and Religious Care Department will be teaching our Visitation Course

"Caring Companions" on Thursday evenings from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm, Mar. 14th to May 2nd except for March 28th...(Maudy Thursday).  For all interested in enhancing their skills in visiting.  There is no cost to take this program for those intending to volunteer with us or with their community.  Please send or email your registration form to our office.
For more info. call 857-5348 or email me at Rev.lidvald.haugen-strand@horizonnb.ca
************************************************
The Volunteer Centre's Respite Care Services for Children with Special Needs program offers local families hours of relief care and an opportunity for their child to make new friends.  We need caring people to help support these families just a few hours each month.  For more informatio9n, please contact: Natalie Sherwood, Director of Respite Care Services, Volunteer Centre of Southeastern NB Inc. 22 Church Street, Suite T290, Moncton, NB E1E 0P7 (506)869-6774 email: respite@nb.aibn.com
Enviro Plus, a new social enterprise situated at 212 B Halifax St. in Moncton, has used furniture, electrical appliances and various recycled objects for sale. The objective of Enviro Plus is to recycle objects as an approach to allow marginalized people to discover a new purpose in life while receiving a training which would eventually lead them to a job. The public is invited to come and shop at this location or even to give objects that we can pick up. For information, call Léo Johnson at 853-7722.
Following in the Footsteps of St. Paul.  A pilgrimage is being planned for Oct. 9-19, 2013 to Greece and Turkey. You are invited to come along while we retrace the journeys of Christianity’s greatest missionary, St. Paul. With spiritual guide, Fr. Phil Mulligan,  and travel consultant, Liliana Trail, you will explore the places where St. Paul first planted the gospel. If you are interested please call either Liliana Trail (386-8954) or Fr. Phil (386-6737). Call now as space is limited. 
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ASH WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE February 13th/13
@ St. Bernard's...
9:30 a.m.

@ St. Augustine's... 
7:00 p.m.

@ St. Michael's...
 12 noon

@ St. Vincent's...
7:00 p.m.

 @ Immaculate Heart... 6:30 p.m.

@ Holy Family...
 12 noon

Did you know…Ash Wednesday is a day of fasting & of abstinence from meat.

Christian fasting obtains its full meaning when we deprive ourselves of food in order to be more open for prayer, to share more in the suffering of those who are starving & to save money to give to the poor.  The law of abstinence from meat binds those who are 14 & older; the law of fasting binds those from 18 to 59 years of age.  Parents and educators are reminded of their duty to introduce children gradually to the understanding and practice of penance.
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****************************************************************************

LENTEN WEEKDAY MASSES

Monday..................
Holy Family.......................
9:30 a.m.
Tuesday.................
St. Bernard's....................
12 noon
Wednesday............ 
Immaculate Heart............  
9:00 a.m.    

Thursday................
St. Bernard's...................
9:30 a.m.

Friday....................
Immaculate Heart...............
9:00 a.m.

Friday.....................
St. Augustine's..................
12 noon

Evening Prayer during Lent ....Wednesdays @ St. Michael's @ 6:45 p.m.

Thursdays @ St. Bernard's @ 7:00 p.m.
(please note - no evening prayers on Ash Wednesday or during Holy Week)
Did you know that working together, we can free people from the bondage of poverty?  Everyone can help.  People are forced to live in poverty when there is not enough help for them to deal with crises in their lives.  The causes of poverty will be eliminated when governments make doing so a real priority and we do so in our own lives.  Jesus had great compassion for people living in poverty and ministered to them.  If you want to do that too, please contact your representative on the Justice and Solidarity Committee.
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